
14 December 2015
Fitzgibbons Hotels & Leisure P/L

The below is a formal submission to The Legal Affairs & Community Safety Committee

Dear Committee Members,

Denise Fitzgib

The Government cannot be serious in even considering this extra proliferation of alcohol, when 
it claims to outraged by the effects of alcohol in the media. Hypocrisy so easily highlighted.

Perhaps a far greater crack down on drug selling in the community should be a priority. If a 
record of the number of known & suspected drug sellers was undertaken & made public, most 
people would be outraged to discover that there are probably more people selling drugs in this 
country than there are Licensed Liquor selling outlets.

As third generation hoteliers, we believe that the introduction of late night licensing and trading 
into nightclubs in the seventies has been both adverse and detrimental to hotels. Our 
observations have been that a combination of alcohol and drug abuse in the nightclub scene has 
led to serious violence issues, some resulting in a fatality.

Consequently hotels are caught up in the strict compliance regime set up to tackle these social 
issues. That is, we are tarred with the same brush.

As a family we have often discussed the fact that hotels provide a social centre for people to 
socialise, enjoy cheap meals and, if desired, gamble in a safe and controlled environment. Please 
do not disregard these comments as they are sent to you with grit and determination.

With the ongoing publicity campaigns against driving under the influence of alcohol or drugs, 
why would the sale and service of alcohol at such an uncontrolled venue as a market place be 
being considered? Policing would be a nightmare, and a great expense to the taxpayer. Which 
government department would be responsible for this policing, considering the transient nature 
of markets? What about the issues of a liquor license, responsible serving of alcohol and 
responsible management of a licensed venue? All issues we have to comply with in order to sell 
alcohol. There is also the issue of exposing children to the selling and purchasing of alcohol in 
these uncontrolled environments.

It has been brought to our attention that an application has been made to allow the sales and 
service of alcohol at weekend and farmer's markets.
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